
  

 

Date: 10/13/2023 

Time: 11:00 a.m. 

Where: Lake Guntersville State Park, 1155 Lodge Drive, Guntersville, AL 35976- 
Business Meeting 

In Attendance 

Those that stayed for the business meeting.   

Board 

President Jimmy Patrick called the meeting to order.  

Treasurer report presented by Erin Benford, filling in for Terri Vosbury – in the money market account we 
currently have $17,424.03. We spent $25,778.96.00 at the conference this year. 

Committee Reports 

Speakers – Michael Arnold, all speakers were good, and we are ready for next year.  

Registration - Michelle Patrick, we had 94 registered, 16 new members and 76 pre-registered. 

Programs – Roderick Chambers, nothing to report.  

Local Arraignments – Decarrion Davis, nothing to report. 

Exhibits / Vendors – Eddie Swindall, we had 18 vendors. AIDB was a no show. 



Resolutions – Michael Hilley, lifetime membership was granted to 5 individuals, Jenny Denton, Kelli Wolfe, 
Jerry Starnes, Jeff Floyd, Harvey Lipscomb. All have retired from the Bureau of Pardons and Paroles.  

Jimmy opened the floor up for discussion. A vote to accept these names for lifetime members was called: 
they were accepted, none opposed. 

New Business 

Jimmy stated that the new amendment in the program would be tabled. Jeremy Ledlow made the motion 
to table the new amendment for further discussion. It was seconded by Roderick Chambers. The vote 
passed.  

Jared Mcphaul gave the nominations report. President Roderick Chambers, 1st Vice President Terri Vosbury, 
2nd Vice President Erin Benford, Treasurer Eddie Swindall, Secretary Decarrion Davis, Executive Treasurer 
Ken Brown, Executive Secretary Michelle Patrick.   

A motion to accept the new board members for 2024 was made by Jared McPhaul, it was seconded by 
Michael Arnold. The vote passed.  

Jimmy Patrick encouraged everyone to sign up to be on a committee.  

Roderick Chambers was sworn in by Jimmy Patrick as the new ACCD President. Roderick Chambers swore in 
the new Board members. He also thanked Jimmy Patrick for all his hard work and getting us to the point 
where we are now and for his great leadership. Roderick stated that we will be hosting another golf 
tournament in the upcoming year, possibly two.  

Roderick Chambers stated that next year the conference will be at The Lodge in Gulf Shores. Roderick 
stated that the first meeting will be November 9, 2023, 10:30 a.m. at the hoover training center. He will 
announce committee chairs at the meeting.  Roderick also stated that the Spring workshop will be at the 
Oxford Civic Center on April 18, 2024. The theme will be “Bridging the Gap”. Roderick stated that for the fall 
conference we will have a 70’s party. He also stated that there will be $1,500 for the golf tournament 
scholarship fund.  

Old Business  

None 

Next Meeting 

November 9, 2023, Hoover Training Center 

Adjourn Meeting 

Meeting was adjourned by Roderick Chambers   


